PALOS VERDES SHORES GOLF CLUB

MINUTES – CLUB MEMBER MEETING MARCH 1, 2025

The PVS Golf Club Members met on Saturday, March 1, 2025 at 11:30 p.m. 25 members present.

President Mike Smith called the meeting to Order at 11:45.

Minutes: Minutes from the February meeting were read.

Tournament Chair Jeff Regnier announced the days' winners and highlights. The results will be posted on the website and sent to the membership via email.

Membership Report Alan Evans: 50 members and 39 Hole in One hopefuls.

Treasurer Report Renee Ogden: Beginning Balance \$3,712.08 – Income of \$1,449.00 – Expenses of \$717,85 for an Ending Balance of \$3,043.23.

New Business: Two events coming up:

- March: March 15th St. Patrick's Mulligan Madness.
 - Lunch meal discussed (corn beef sliders/chips/drinks)
- April: April 12th The John Goode Memorial ~ No regular tournament play this day.
- President Mike Smith recognized member Charles Morphew who proposed a new golf tournament in memory of John Goode. An annual event. Much discussion with the membership and a motion was made and seconded but not passed by the membership.
- Discussion continued regarding "memorial" for not just one person, but a "memorial" recognizing all players on the "fairway in heaven." Renee Ogden moved to have The John Goode Memorial (as a one-time event); seconded by Jeff Regnier. President Mike Smith repeated the motion and asked for discussion. After discussion, President Mike Smith put the motion to a vote and the vote passed with the majority of members voting.
- It was agreed to table the Motion for a "Memorial Tournament" to the April meeting.
- Jeff Regnier to work up a feasibility study for name on plaque and/or on website.
- Rules Co-Chair Charles Morphew and Ellen Stanley reviewed the rules on #6 hazard area and #8 trench area.
 - Responsibility of the golfers to review the rules and the changes.
 - Question and answer period followed.
 - The updated rules are on the website.

Next Meeting: April 5th 11:30 lunch 11:45 meeting

Meeting adjourned at 12:25 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, Carol Allison Recording Secretary